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Project Financial No: 430667-1-52-02

Project Details 
The Florida Department of Transportation is 
repairing nearly seven miles of State Road (SR) 
A1A in Cocoa Beach.

Awarded to Masci General Contractors Inc., 
the $5.4 million project includes the milling and 
resurfacing of northbound SR A1A (North Atlantic 
Avenue) from south of Sherry Lee Lane/36th Street 
(just north of Patrick Air Force Base housing) 
to north of Sunflower Street, and southbound 
Orlando Avenue from north of Sunflower Street to 
north of South 21st Street.

Seventeen “bulb-out” features are planned for 
the downtown Cocoa Beach area. In addition to 
providing a traffic calming effect, these enhanced 
curb features near parking areas may be utilized in 
the future for landscaping.

Throughout the project, new sidewalk construction 
will fill in gaps between existing sidewalks to create 
sidewalk continuity, with the exception of the right 
of way between Seventh Street and Sixth Street 
on the east side of Orlando Avenue. Improvements 
also include drainage enhancements, minor traffic 
signal upgrades, and crosswalks and side street 
curbs constructed to comply with the Americans 
with Disabilities Act (ADA).

Property owners along the project where 
sidewalks are to be constructed are advised to 
cap or relocate irrigation heads within the right 
of way prior to construction. The contractor will 
coordinate with affected property owners in 
advance of construction work.

Project Timeline 
The roadway improvement project is expected 
to start in mid-September and last about a year. 
Concrete work will precede paving. Paving is 
expected to start in early 2017.

Lane Closure Restrictions 
Expect daytime and nighttime lane closures. 
Access to businesses will be maintained during 
business hours.

Contact Information 
Public Information Coordinator 

Lisa Garramone Mark
In-House FDOT Consultant - District 5 Brevard Operations 

Phone: 321-634-6111    
Email: lisa.mark@dot.state.fl.us

Resurfacing State Road (SR) A1A from South of Sherry Lee 
Lane/36th Street to North of Sunflower Street and  
SR A1A Southbound One Way Pair to Atlantic Avenue

FAST FACTS
Total Cost:  $5,357,590

Estimated Completion:  Early fall 2017

Visit www.CFLRoads.com for schedule updates.


